
GWSSA Past Events – 2022-2023

GWSSA Spring Meeting 2023

Date:	February	24th,	2023
Venue:	The	Studio,	Glasgow.
GWSSA’s	first	in-person	meeFng	since	the	pandemic	brought	over	60	delegates	together	to	
hear	talks	on	a	variety	of	subjects	from	both	local	and	naFonal	speakers.

Morning	Session:
ANer	a	welcome	from	current	GWSSA	president	Craig	Urquart,	Professor	Brendan	McGrath	
discussed	why	we	need	tracheostomies	and	the	problems	which	they	can	cause,	including	
how	this	lead	to	the	development	of	the	NaFonal	Tracheostomy	Safety	Programme	and	
Global	Tracheostomy	CollaboraFve.

Dr	Kerry	Litchfield	then	spoke	about	the	issue	of	iron-deficiency	anaemia	in	pregnancy.	This	
has	a	substanFal	cost	implicaFon	in	terms	of	the	paFent	–	increased	length	of	stay	and	
morbdidity,	as	well	as	to	the	wider	NHS	(£1.8	Million	per	year	in	GG&C).	It	is	easy	and	cheap	
to	treat.	The	Pregnancy	Anaemia	Management	in	Scotland	(PRAMS)	project	will	have	95%	of
woman	at	onset	of	labour	/	planned	CS	delivery	with	a	normal	Hb.

Mid-Morning	Session:
Mr	Simon	Messer	discussed	DCD	heart	donaFon	which	could	increase	heart	transplant	
acFvity	by	over	50%	and	has	similar	early	outcomes	to	DBD	heart	donaFon.

Dr	Kathryn	Puxty	discussed	the	changing	picture	of	organ	donaFon	over	the	years	with	an	
overall	increase	in	both	DCD	and	DBD	donors,	the	use	of	extended	criteria	to	accept	more	
marginal	donors,	and	the	new	opt-out	legislaFon	in	Scotland.

Finally	Dr	Kat	Dick	spoke	about	the	transiFonal	pain	service	in	Ayrshire	&	Arran	which	aims	
to	idenFfy	paFents	at	risk	of	poorly	controlled	post-operaFve	pain	and	the	complicaFons	of	
high	opiate	use	pre-operaFvely	and	prehabilitate	the	paFent	whilst	in	the	pre-op	stage.



ANernoon	Session:
We	had	a	standout	presentaFon	from	Professor	ChrisFne	Goodall	(Medics	Against	Violence)	
and	Mr	Callum	Hutchison	on	the	Navigator	Program.	This	iniFaFve	is	run	by	Medics	against	
Violence	to	navigate	individuals	afending	Emergency	Departments	away	from	chaoFc	
lifestyles.	Callum	told	us	first	hand	about	the	chaos	surrounding	his	life	and	that	with	the	aid
of	Navigators	he	was	able	to	make	posiFve	changes	in	his	life	and	help	him	move	forward.	
For	more	informaFon	go	to:	hfps://www.mav.scot/navigator/

Dr	Ewan	Jack	discussed	the	NaFonal	Green	Theatre	Project,	backed	by	the	Scoish	
Government,	to	reduce	the	CO2	producFon,	energy	costs,	and	waste	in	healthcare.	Several	
bundles	have	been	produced	from	over	50	targets	e.g.	desflurane	removal,	nitrous	removal,	
waste	segregaFon,	use	of	regional	anaesthesia.	
See	hfps://nhssustainabilityacFon.co.uk/areas-of-focus/

Finally	Dr	Michael	Murray	ended	the	meeFng	with	insighlul	commentary	into	brain	injury	–	
both	the	old	(alcohol,	drugs,	trauma)	and	new	(the	problems	with	smartphones	and	social	
media	addicFon,	CTE).	As	well	as	new	developments	in	stroke	care.





GWSSA Annual Trainee Meeting 2023

Date:	March	17th,	2023
Venue:	Healthcare	and	SimulaFon	CollaboraFve,	Blythswood	Square,	Glasgow.

The	GWSSA	Annual	Trainee	MeeFng	was	held	on	17th	March	2023	at	Blythwood	Square	in	
Glasgow.	The	meeFng	was	fully	booked	with	trainees	afending	from	all	hospitals	within	the	
region,	and	some	trainees	from	out	with	the	west	too.	There	were	six	speakers	covering	a	
wide	variety	of	topics	during	the	morning	session.

Morning	Session:
Dr	Lia	Paton	spoke	about	criFcal	care	for	major	burns,	discussing	the	challenges	of	fluid	
balance	in	this	paFent	group,	and	about	opFmising	their	nutriFon.	She	highlighted	several	
of	the	major	organ	effects	of	severe	burns,	including	renal,	cardiovascular	and	respiratory	
failure.	She	also	spoke	of	the	ongoing	challenges	of	morbidity	for	these	paFents	and	the	
frequent	need	for	extensive	plasFc	surgery	input.

Dr	Suzie	Farrell	spoke	on	anaesthesia	for	abdominal	aorFc	aneurysm	surgery	and	discussed	
the	outcomes	for	EVAR	vs	open	AAA	in	the	longer	term.	Her	talk	was	interacFve	and	
engaging,	and	she	involved	the	audience	in	some	shared	decision-making	with	some	
complex	paFent	examples.

Dr	Tammar	Al-Ani	then	closed	the	first	session	by	discussing	regional	anaesthesia	for	rib	
fractures.	The	focus	of	his	talk	was	on	the	erector	spinae	plane	(ESP)	block	and	the	relevant	
anatomy.	He	did	a	live	ultrasound	demonstraFon,	and	also	did	some	sessions	during	the	
lunch	break	for	one	to	one	teaching	and	demonstraFon	of	chest	wall	techniques.
ANer	a	short	morning	break,	Dr	Kerry	Litchfield	spoke	about	iron	deficiency	anaemia	in	
pregnancy	and	the	Pregnancy	Anaemia	Management	in	Scotland	(PRAMS)	project	which	
aims	to	have	95%	of	women	with	a	normal	Hb	at	delivery.	Oral	iron	is	cheap	and	cost	
effecFve	intervenFon	which	has	already	been	implemented	in	the	West	of	Scotland	across	
most	maternity	units.

Dr	Stuart	Edwardson	then	discussed	the	perioperaFve	and	criFcal	care	management	of	
transgender	paFents.	His	talk	was	very	well	received	and	sFmulated	a	number	of	quesFons	
and	discussion	from	afendees.	He	highlighted	some	of	the	anaestheFc	consideraFons,	
including	airway	surgeries	as	part	of	gender	transiFon,	and	the	physiological	effects	of	
hormone	replacement	therapy.	He	also	spoke	of	the	mental	health	disparity	in	transgender	
paFents,	and	the	importance	of	sensiFvity	around	the	use	of	language	and	communicaFon,	
and	consent	and	confidenFality.

The	meeFng	was	closed	by	two	very	personal	talks	from	Dr	Ker	Wei	Tan	and	Dr	Ian	
Anderson	on	“anaestheFsts	as	paFents”.	Dr	Tan	spoke	of	her	experience	of	her	child	



becoming	criFcally	unwell	following	complicaFons	from	a	rouFne	operaFon.	She	advised	us	
to	be	kind	to	one	another	and	encouraged	us	all	to	support	our	colleagues	through	good	
Fmes	and	bad.	Dr	Anderson	spoke	of	his	experience	as	a	paFent	requiring	treatment	and	
several	surgeries.	He	also	spoke	of	returning	to	work	aNer	an	absence	and	encouraged	us	to	
have	a	good	work-life	balance.	Both	speakers	were	outstanding,	and	it	was	a	privilege	to	
hear	their	experiences.

The	GWSSA	meeFng	was	followed	by	a	short	lunch	and	then	the	Glasgow	AnaestheFc	
Research	Club	(GARC)	led	by	Dr	Bob	Docking.	There	were	seven	oral	presentaFons	by	
trainees	in	the	region	for	their	research	and	QI	work.	Dr	Prashant	Kumar	won	the	research	
prize	for	his	work	enFtled	“An	IntegraFve	Review	of	Debriefing	in	SimulaFon”,	and	Dr	Pippa	
Thornton	won	the	QI	prize	for	her	work	on	“The	Period	Project”.	Well	done	to	all	trainees	
who	presented	work	at	the	meeFng	–	the	standard	of	work	was	excellent	and	several	other	
projects	were	highly	commended	by	the	judges!



GWSSA Annual Golf Outing
Date:	May	12th,	2023
Venue:	Erskine	Golf	Club


